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CAP Calls on CMS to Abandon Code Change to Prostate Biopsy Services
September 4, 2014—The CAP opposed a change to Medicare payment policy for billing prostate biopsy services, but also applauded the Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS) for including three new pathology-specific quality measures in the proposed 2015 Medicare Physician Fee Schedule.

In its official comments to the CMS, the CAP detailed in a letter its positions on several Medicare payment policies proposed by the agency for 2015 that are of concern to pathologists. In addition to policies on billing prostate biopsy services and the new pathology Physician Quality Reporting System (PQRS) measures, the College commented on the potential use of hospital cost data for revising fee schedule reimbursement rates and reforms to the Medicare’s value-based modifier program.

The CAP also provided its comments on another proposed Medicare regulation addressing payment for hospital outpatient services in 2015. In the letter, the College vigorously opposed a plan to package certain pathology services with services provided in an outpatient department.
On July 3, the CMS proposed the payment rules for 2015. The Medicare agency will finalize the rule after its review of comments from the public. The CAP expects the rule to be finalized around November 1.  In the proposed Medicare fee schedule for 2015, the CMS proposes to use only one code (G0416) to report prostate biopsy pathology services, regardless of the number of specimens. The agency also would require the use of the revised G0416 and deletion of the remaining prostate biopsy G codes. In addition, the CMS believes that this service is potentially misvalued for 2015, and seeks public input on the appropriate payment level of G0416.

The CAP disagreed with the CMS on the payment policy change and urged the agency to withdraw the proposal. Furthermore, the College strongly supported the use existing reporting mechanisms to accurately pay for the service.

“The CAP believes that the most accurate coding structure to best define this service and capture accurate payment is to utilize CPT code 88305,” the CAP said. “We believe that additional revaluation and scrutiny finalized by the agency in the 2014 final rule for surgical pathology code 88305 together with the greater granularity in payment addresses the agency’s intent to establish straightforward coding and accurate payment for these services.”
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